## SACRED HEART CHURCH

Bushwood, Maryland - Founded 1755

# Father Stephen Wyble Deacon Joseph Lloyd

**Rectory Phone:** 301-769-3100

Parish Website: <a href="www.sacredheartbushwood.org">www.sacredheartbushwood.org</a>
Parish Email: <a href="mailto:sacredheart.bushwood.md@adw.org">sacredheart.bushwood.md@adw.org</a>
Father Wyble's Email: <a href="mailto:fatherwyble@gmail.com">father Wyble's Email: fatherwyble@gmail.com</a>

Faith Formation Coord. – Kimmie Gibson - Email: HASHfaithformation@gmail.com Youth Ministry – Theresa Friess – Email: southernmarylandroots@gmail.com

Masses: Sunday 6:30 & 8:00 a.m. and Thurs. & Fri. 8:00 a.m.

**Eucharistic Adoration:** Friday 8:30 – 9:30 a.m. **Confessions:** Saturday 2:45 – 3:15 p.m.

Sunday 7:30 - 8:00 a.m. and Friday 8:30 - 9:00 a.m.

Baptisms: By appointment. Weddings: Contact Father six months in advance.

**Rectory Office Hours:** Mon. – Fri. 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. **Seventh District Catholic Aid Society**: 240-256-4101

#### **MASS INTENTIONS**

Mon. Fel	o. 6	NO MASS	
Tues. Fel	o. 7	8:00 a.m.	Mass at Holy Angels
Wed. Fel	o. 8	7:00 p.m.	Mass at Holy Angels
Thurs. Fel	b. 9	8:00 a.m.	Dylan Brown
Fri. Fel	o. 10	8:00 a.m.	Sr. Consulata Conlon
Sat. Fel	o. 11	4:30 p.m.	Mass at Holy Angels
Sun. Fel	o. 12	6:30 a.m.	Thomas L. Madison, Sr.
		8:00 a.m.	Johnny Pingleton
		10:30 a.m.	Mass at Holy Angels

**POTOMAC GARDENS WITH FR. WYBLE**: The next Conversation with Father Wyble will be held on Thursday evening, February 9<sup>th</sup>, at 6pm at Potomac Gardens. Come and join us for a casual evening of Q & A. Light snacks will be available

**UPCOMING SACRAMENTS:** Anyone that is eligible to receive First Communion or Confirmation this year and has not already done so, please contact Kimmie Gibson at hashfaithformation@gmail.com.

**ALTAR FLOWERS:** The flowers on the Main Altar were given in memory of Frankie Bowles. The flowers on the Blessed Mother Altar were given in memory of Agnes Ridgell. The flowers on the St. Joseph Altar were given in memory of Edward Ridgell. The flower on the Sacred Heart Altar were given in memory of Louis & Daniel Ridgell. The flowers were donated by Mary Jane and Joseph Bowles.

### 2023 ANNUAL APPEAL: MANY MINISTRIES, ONE CHURCH

Next weekend, parishioners will be asked prayerfully to make their commitment to the 2023 Annual Appeal. Please take a brochure after Mass this weekend, or visit appeal.adw.org, to learn more about how the Annual Appeal benefits our parish and serves people in need throughout the Archdiocese, as well as to guide your own level of giving. It is our goal that every parish family will participate this year, no matter the amount. All gifts will be credited towards our parish goal. Thank you in advance for your generous response to the 2023 Annual Appeal.

**MARDI GRAS PARTY**: Save the Date for the upcoming Mardi Gras party, this event will be held on Tuesday, February 21st, in Holy Angels Hall. Details will be coming soon!

WARM PROGRAM FINAL UPDATE: After a two-year absence due the Covid restrictions, Holy Angels/Sacred Heart with the assistance of Christ Episcopal Church in Chaptico, sponsored a WARM Program hosting site for the week of January 15th thru the 20th. As in the past our hosting week was a success. We were able to provide a warm, caring environment to our guests which consisted on a daily average of 3 women and 5 men. Thanks to the many individuals and organizations, our guests were provided with wonderful home cook meals (breakfast and dinner). Over the course of the week, they were also provided with a variety of entertainment activities that kept them engaged and allowed them to have blessed respite and distraction from their impoverished daily lives. They expressed their gratitude and thanks in this regard. One individual voiced that we were one of the best church groups in the WARM Program. But for all of the volunteers from all of our involved churches we could not have achieved this success. Going forward it is hoped we see an expanded group of volunteers for the various committees in order to ensure our continued success. We will be having a debriefing meeting on Tuesday, February 7th at 7 pm in the Holy Angels/Sacred Heart School to address any areas of concern. It is with hope that all of those who are interested will attend and provide their input. Many thanks to all who contributed their time or otherwise provided monetary support as well as donations of food. May God bless you all.

Proverbs 19:17 Whoever is generous to the poor lends to the Lord, and he will repay him for his deed. Luke 14:13-14 But when you give a banquet, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame, and the blind. <sup>14</sup> And you will be blessed, because they cannot repay you, for you will be repaid

**TURKEY SHOOT & OYSTER SCALD**: The 7th District Optimist Club is holding a Turkey Shoot and Oyster Scald at the 7th District Optimist Park on Sunday, Feb. 12th and March 12th beginning at 12:00 Noon. This event will include, KIDS SHOOT, CASH SHOT, hot dogs, chili & cold drinks.

**REQUEST FOR INTERCESSORY PRAYER: Sick:** Dec. Lloyd, Keith Polk, Mary Ann Hayden, Sean Campbell, Carol Ann Hall, Anita Lacey, Charles Beaver, Jeff Woodward, Lily Williams, Calestard Gravett, Joann Beavers, David Hill, Ruth Hayden, Matthew Quade, Mike Bailey, Virgie Banagan, Ann Robrecht, Carol Dean and Elaine Frederick.

#### **FEBRUARY VOTIVE INTENTIONS**

Blessed Mother Altar – In memory of Billy Pilkerton, given by Sarah Jean Pingleton. St. Joseph Altar – In memory of Johnny Pingleton, given by Sarah Jean Pingleton. Sacred Heart Altar – In memory of Mary Agnes Hammett, given by Sarah Jean Pingleton.